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Minutes of Joint Sessions on Wednesday Oct 17th.
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The Revd David Gamble, chair of the Methodist Council, took the chair. He 
welcomed all present and introduced the leaders of each denomination.  He 
outlined the objectives arising from the previous Joint Council in 2010: fellowship, 
interaction and worship together; exploring long term vision for both 
denominations; clarifying and removing blockages to local ecumenical mission 
and providing updates on joint work and progress already made.

�'��������
���' was led by the Revd Dr Mark Wakelin, President of the 
Methodist Conference, Mr Mike King, Vice President of the Methodist Conference, 
and Mrs Val Morrison and the Revd Dr Michael Jagessar, Moderators of the 
General Assembly of the United Reformed Church.





The Revd Roberta Rominger, the Revd Dr Martyn Atkins and the Revd Dr David 
Cornick responded briefly to the many comments made and the General 
Secretaries explained how co-operation had developed further between the 
denominations over the past few years. 

Papers JM/01 “Work with children and Young People” and JM/02 “Joint Property 
Strategy Group (First year) Report”were tabled and comments and questions 
invited through the General Secretary, the Revd Roberta Rominger, and the 
Youth & Children Staff present.

Closing worship was led by the three chaplains:  the Revd Melanie Smith, the 
Revd Dr James Coleman and the Revd Nigel Hardwicke.  
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Morning worship was led by the chaplains.  



 
The Communication Protocol was displayed and those present were reminded to 
abide by it.
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These were accepted as a correct record.  Matters arising from them were all 
incorporated within the agenda for the current meeting.

The minutes of the closed session during the March meeting were available for 
inspection on application to the Clerk.

The Moderator invited his chaplain to lead an act of worship centring on the 
continued need for conversation and reconciliation following the events of the 
previous Mission Council meeting.
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Mrs Val Morrison presented the report from the Investigation Group which had 
been looking into employment related issues.
The group (which comprised Mrs Morrison, the Revd James Breslin, the Revd 
Professor Stephen Orchard and  Mrs Tessa Henry-Robinson, with Mr Andrew 
Middleton in attendance) had identified several areas where more work needed 
to be undertaken:

1. The strengthening of management expertise.   This should include the 
provision of appropriate training for those charged with managing staff.

2. The production of guidelines for committee conveners to include matters 
relating to the relationship of conveners, staff secretaries and volunteer 
workers.  Such guidelines might be produced by the Nominations 
Committee. 

3. A review of Human Resources Policies should be undertaken.
4. Consistency was required for all staff wherever they were based 

regarding Performance Management.
5. Training on the issues of harassment and bullying should be updated.
6. Care should be taken to resolve tensions between volunteers and paid 

staff.  It would be helpful to have guidelines concerning good practice in 
communications.

The Investigation Group noted that the Assembly Commission was to liaise with 
the  Pastoral Reference and Welfare Committee to assist with building 
reconciliation and would refer procedural matters to the Law and Polity Advisory 
Group. 

Mission Council received the report.
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Paper O was tabled.

Questions and comments might be raised following the reading of the minutes.  
This could necessitate a closed session.  It was suggested that the Assembly 



Commission might want to see the minutes of the closed session of March 2012.  
(Continued in Session 9.)
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The Revd John Smith, Convener of the Education and Learning Committee, 
informed Mission Council that the Revd Dr Susan Durber had indicated that she 
would cease to be Principal of Westminster College from the summer of 2013.  
Mr Smith said that Dr Durber's contribution to the life and work of the College 
had been immensely valued and wished her every blessing and success as she 
plans for the future. 

The Revd Professor David Thompson, chair of the URC Trust, announced that the 
Westminster College appeal had reached £6.5m due to the recent receipt of a 
large grant.
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The Revd Roberta Rominger noted that the current term of Mr John Ellis as 
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Mrs Val Morrison took the chair.  She welcomed the Revd Ruth Gee, the 
President Elect of the Methodist Conference, who was the new Methodist  
representative to Mission Council.  
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The General Secretary presented Paper B and stated that much work was 
required with a care to consider many previous pieces of work undertaken and 
the need to provide an overview for planning for the future.

The General Secretary proposed:
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In response to a question Mrs Rominger said that comments were requested 
specifically regarding the timetable and content of the paper.  She also asked if 
the starting point was correct.

The General Secretary responded to comments.

Mission Council agreed that the Nominations Committee rather than the Mission 
Council should agree the names for the Medium Term Planning Group.
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Mrs Rominger proposed:

Mission Council agrees that a fundamental principle underlying the strategic 
planning of the United Reformed Church is the primacy of the local church and its 
mission.

Many comments were received to which the General Secretary responded. 
Further discussion proved inconclusive and the rest of the business from this 
paper was remaindered. (Continued in Session 9.)



reasons, he intended to leave the post of Deputy General Secretary following the 
meeting of Mission Council to be held in May 2013.  The Moderator thanked Mr 
Mortimer for his statement, which would assist the Mission Council in its 
processes.

Mission Council continued discussion in groups.  The business of the Staffing 



Mission Council agrees the following as Terms of Reference for the successor 
Human Sexuality Task Group:
 
1.To raise awareness of the 2007 General Assembly Commitment, and to 
continue dialogue around the sensitive areas where members of the United 
Reformed Church acknowledge differences of view held in good faith.  
2.To work together with the Law and Polity Advisory Group to ensure that advice 
and guidance is offered on the practical complexities that result from the present 



As noted at General Assembly, some had asked if it would be possible to use the 
posters, and the issue of copyright had therefore been considered by the Mission 
Committee.  The papers presented options considered;  Paper N suggested a way 
forward which had been formulated following the discussions by the Mission 
Committee.

Mrs Lewis responded to questions;  after further comments and discussion the 
business was remaindered.  (Continued in Session 7.)
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The Revd John Durell, Convener of the Committee, presented Paper J and 
proposed:
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Mr Durell read a statement from the Nominating Group and then proposed:
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greeted with acclaim.
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Mr John Ellis, Honorary Treasurer, introduced Paper K.
 
Mr Ellis proposedA
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Mr Ellis proposedA
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Mr Ellis explained that the apparent rise in General Secretariat costs was due to 
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The Revd Rob Weston, Convener of the Committee, introduced Papers F and F1.

He explained that the staff for Youth and Children’s Work would be cut in line 
with budget changes and that a strategy for the next five years had been 
prepared. (Paper F1) 

Mr Weston responded to questions and comments. The new posts would cover 
the management of Children and Youth Development Officers'�=CYDOs') 
Assembly work but offer less scope for ecumenical work, yet this plan provided a 
fresh start for work in the future.  Consultations with the Staffing Advisory Group 
were already in process.

Mr Weston proposed:

Mission Council accepts the report of the Youth and Children’s Work Committee, 
(contained in Paper F) and endorses the five year strategy document (contained 
in Paper F1).  Furthermore, Mission Council agrees to restructure the Assembly 
appointed Youth and Children’s Work staffing in the way proposed: reducing from 
three officer posts to two officer posts, and from three personal assistant posts to 
two personal assistant posts.  

It having been pointed out that it was not normal for support staff posts to be 
brought to Assembly or Mission Council, it was agreed to delete the words after 
“two officer posts”.  The amended resolution was then proposed:
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Mrs Lewis responded to additional questions and there was further lengthy 
discussion.  In the light of comments made the Convener withdrew the resolution 
contained in Paper N and the four options were tested individually.  Finally Option 
1 of Paper N1 found favour with Mission Council, and the following resolution was 
proposed:
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The Revd Elizabeth Nash, the Revd Peter Meek and the Revd Roy Lowes 
registered their dissent from the decision.

The chaplain, the Revd Dr James Coleman, led the Mission Council in prayer.

�
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Mrs Val Morrison took the chair.

The Deputy General Secretary announced that the Revd Pauline Barnes would 
facilitate a discussion concerning the minutes of the closed session of March 
2012 at the close of business.
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The Revd Ruth Whitehead, Convener of the Committee, presented Paper M.
Ms Whitehead gave the background to the questions for the group discussions. 
She requested groups to bring their findings so that a resolution might be 
formulated for Mission Council to consider on Friday morning.
She responded to questions regarding the numbers of SCM posts at present and 
whether they may be renewed.  The questions related only to new posts.

Mission Council discussed the offered questions in groups.   The matter was 
remaindered and continued in Session 9.

Closing worship was led by the chaplains, the Revd Melanie Smith and the Revd 
Dr James Coleman.
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Opening Worship was led by the chaplains.



The Revd Dr Michael Jagessar took the chair.
The Deputy General Secretary gave a series of notices.
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The General Secretary reported.  May 2013 would be a time for wider debate 
concerning the questions which had been identified relating to one 
church/thirteen synods.   CYDOs continued to be a General Assembly 
programme, however lack of clarity remained about who was the employer.  In 
due course Mission Council would need to come to a policy decision on the issue. 
In order to enable this to be an informed decision a paper would be prepared for 
synods to discuss in advance of the next Mission Council meeting.  Any person 
employed before that meeting should be on a 3 year fixed term contract.  The 
Legal Adviser agreed that this was a proper way forward.



the closed session of March 2012 to the Revd Dr David Peel, convener of the 
Commission.  Mission Council agreed that, should they request to see them, the 
minutes of the closed session could be sent to both the Assembly Commission 
and the Law and Polity Advisory Group.
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The Revd Ruth Whitehead presented a resolution resulting from the comments 
received following group discussions on the previous evening.
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Ms Whitehead said that this would be an interim measure, with a new proposal to 
be brought to Assembly in 2014.   Renewal of existing posts would be considered 
first, allowing approximately 6 new posts to be available in January 2013.
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Mrs Val Morrison took the chair.
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The Revd Rowena Francis thanked the groups for the helpful comments received.
She responded to questions and comments.  Concerns about section 1 of Paper E 
were expressed, particularly related to the role of governance. It was clear that 
whilst some found this analysis helpful this was not the case for most.  Mrs 
Francis said that the name “Strategy Development Group” was still under 
consideration and could well be improved upon.  

Mrs Francis proposed the following resolution:

Mission Council, recognising the need to clarify and simplify the lines of 
accountability and management in church house, resolves to accept:

1. the underlying thinking on the structure of church house with its six 
functions of embodiment, governance, compliance, management, advice 
and implementation and where each of these reside in the United 
Reformed Church as laid out in the review of the Central Secretariat (Paper 
E) as a helpful interim guide; 

2. the three roles of C



Mission Council asks the Staffing Advisory group in consultation with committees, 
staff and other appropriate groups to oversee the implementation of the above. 

Following discussion the resolution was presented in the following amended 
form: 
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The Staffing Advisory Group assured Mission Council that concerns have been 
heard and would be taken into consideration during their future work.

Mrs Francis further proposed:

Mission Council agrees to the appointment of a Human Resources Manager as 
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Mrs Francis proposed Resolution 3 on Paper C:
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The Moderator thanked the Staffing Advisory Group for its major piece of work.
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The Revd Dr Michael Jagessar presented Paper D and proposed the resolution 
remaindered from General Assembly at Scarborough:
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Mission Council agreed that MCAG should decide on the way forward concerning 
Resolution 4 of Paper B.
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The Revd John Humphreys paid tribute to Ms Kay Parris for her work as editor of 
Reform during the past 5 years.  Ms Parris would leave her post on the 1st 
December 2012.  Mr Humphreys informed Mission Council that short and long 
term plans were being made for the editorship of Reform, and assured members 
that Reform would continue.
Ms Marie Trubic thanked Mr Frank Kantor for his work in Church & Society, and 
said that Mr Kantor would be missed by the Joint Public Issues Team.

The Moderator thanked those whose term on Mission Council had ended:

Mr John Brown Youth Work Development Officer 
Mr Frank Kantor Secretary for Church & Society  
Mr Gary Leighton FURY Co-Moderator 
Mrs Jane Leighton FURY Co-Moderator 
Miss Emma Pugh Mersey Synod Representative 
Mr Alan Small Chair – URC Trust who had resigned due to health 

reasons
Ms Jo Williams Children’s Work Development Officer  
Miss Katie Unsworth       FURY Representative   

Mrs Morrison thanked members of Mission Council for their contributions to the 
business of the Council; she also thanked the Revd Richard Mortimer and Mrs 
Krystyna Pullen for their work in preparation; Mrs Margaret Carrick Smith for her 
guidance and Mrs Irene Wren for the minutes.
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The members of the Methodist Council joined Mission Council.

The URC Moderators and the Vice-president of the Methodist Church presided at 
the sacrament of Holy Communion.

It was noted that Mission Council would meet next from 13th to 15th May 2013 
at High Leigh, Hoddesdon.


